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 Thursday, June 25, 2020 

Floyd Esqueda 

4328 Hagar St SE 

Salem, Oregon 97317 

 

Re: Property Encroachment 

 

Dear Mr. Esqueda, 

 

At our regular business meeting on June 15, 2020 the Woodland Park Special Road District (WPSRD) 

Board of Commissioners addressed and discussed your allegations of property encroachment by WPSRD 

in the course of our duties of road maintenance.  The enclosed Resolution and Decision is included with 

this letter for your convenience.  We have contacted the proper County authorities in this matter and 

feel comfortable that they will be able to assist you in finding resolution. 

 

In response to your “demand” that Mr. Briggs be removed from the board, it is our position that we 

support Mr. Briggs and his decisions.  We will not be requesting his removal. 

 

It has been brought to our attention by Klamath County Authorities that the WPSRD Board of 

Commissioners should address regulating ATV riding on District roads especially within Park boundaries 

to reduce damage to district roads, dust and the disturbance of residents.  While we do not want to 

impose any restrictions because we all enjoy riding, we are forced to address damage and resident 

complaints. We are asking all our residents to please ride slowly and with courtesy to the many riding 

opportunities outside the park and road district. Damage to district roads, displacement of gravel and 

excess dust even in front of your property, will be referred to authorities.  In the unfortunate 

circumstance that damages occur on any roads within the district, the Owner of the ATV, UTV, 

Motorcycle or any recreation vehicle will be financially responsible for repairs. 

 

We are all neighbors and friends who have chosen to live in Woodland Park to enjoy the beauty, 

serenity, and uniqueness of the area.   We all understand that for some it is their vacation destination 

and for some it is their home.  We should all have courtesy and respect for our neighbors whether we 

live here or just in for the weekend. 

 

We appreciate your time in this matter, 

 

 

Woodland Park Special Road District 
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